School of Law Faculty Meeting February 11, 1985 Conference Room, 4:30PM

Present: Barnes, Bejnar, Browde, Desiderio, DuMars, Ellis, J., Ellis, W., Fink, Goldberg, Gonzales, Hall, Hart, Hermann, Hernandez, Johnson, Kovnat, LaFree, MacPherson, Martinez, Mathewson, Muir, Nathanson, Norwood, Occhialino, Parnall, Ragsdale, Romero, Scales, Steinmetz, Stelzner, Taylor, Teitelbaum, Utton. Student Reps: Gomez (3d), Monteau (2d).

Correction was made to the minutes of the last faculty meeeting (Jan 21,1985) to indicate that Nancy Tuthill will be the 'Director' of the American Indian Law Center, rather than the 'Acting' Director.

The faculty unnanimously certified Nicholas S. Bakas, Harriette Michon Batipps-Jones, and Beatrice M. Garduno as having successfully completed all law school requirements for award of the degree of Juris Doctor, effective at the end of Semester I, 1984-85.

Dean Desiderio briefly outlined the status of faculty position vacancies for the next academic year. He advised the faculty that Professor Ed Godfrey, who had been Hatch Visiting Law Professor 1983-84, would like to return for another semester as a visiting professor on an 'expenses only' remuneration basis. The Dean extended an offer to Professor Godfrey after consultation with the Faculty Appointments Committee.

Professor MacPherson, Chair of the Faculty Appointments Committee, presented the substance of the Committee report and recommendations on hiring for faculty vacancies for academic year 1985-86. The Committee recommended that offers for permanent positions be extended to Antionette Sedillo-Lopez and Professor Cheryl Block, and that an offer of a visiting position be extended to Barbara Caulfield. The Committee also reported that Craig Joyce will visit next week and that Mr. Joyce is aware that a position might not be available for him. After discussion a motion to amend the Committee report to delay hiring offerings until an additional candidate could be interviewed was rejected. The Committee report was then adopted.

Dean Desiderio and the faculty thanked both the Chair and the Appointments Committee members for their efforts in this year's faculty recruitment and selection program.

The meeting adjourned at 5:30PM.

E.K. Fuge, Faculty Secretary